العام الدراسي:2016 / 2017 اختبار تجريبي نهاية الفترة الدراسية الثانية المجال : اللغة الانجليزية الصف الحادي عشر / علمي - أدبي الزمن : 3ساعات الاختبار في (9 صفحات)

animals' natural habitat



دولة الكويت وزارة التربية منطقة الجهراء التعليمية التوجيه الفنى للغة الانجليزية

(560 Marks)

I. Vocabulary (100 marks) A) Choose the correct answer from a, b, c and d: $(5\times10=50 \text{ m})$ 1. A relaxing work environment will always.....endless series of successes. a) bring about b) slam into c) tune out d) bring up c) congested d) cautious a) diluted b) staggering 3. We are striving for a / an....peaceful life without stress. b) perilously c) fundamentally a) adversely d) automatically 4. The whole family was deeply touched by theof losing their youngest son. b)evidence c)anticipation d) calamity a) expert 5. This naughty little kid's attitude has to bein the near future or he will be suspended from school. a) lessened b) amended c) accumulated d) promoted B) Fill in the spaces with the suitable word(s) from the list : $(5 \times 10 = 50 \text{ m})$ {wholeheartedly / inactivity / deforestation / collided / inexpensive / shortage } 6. There's a serious lack of insight into the growing problem of energy..... 7. Due to the current economic...., real estate prices are supposed to drop down. 8. My car..... with the sidewalk and the windscreen was smashed. 9. She was willing to.....pursue her goal and win the competition. 10. One of the most challenging environmental issues is........................which threatens

II. Grammar (60 Marks)

A) Choose the correc	t answer from a, b, c a	$nd d : (4 \times 10 = 40 m)$	
11- While booking a fl	ight online, you can cho	oosetime si	uits you better.
a) which	b) who	c) where	d) whose
12- Can	help me solv	ve this problem, please?	
a) nobo <mark>d</mark> y	b) somebody	c) everybody	d) <mark>anyb</mark> ody
13- Nature reserves	to s	ave endangered species.	
a) established	b) are established	c) have established	d) were establishing
14. Most people have	communication problem	ns that hinder them gettin	geasily.
a) on	b) down to	c) over d) beh	ind with
B) Correct the under	lined mistakes in the fo	ollowing sentences: (4)	X = 20 m
	(A)	(B)	
15. My elder sister adv	vised me to <u>taking</u> up a	hobby to improve <u>her</u> sk	ills.
a		b	
	(A)	(E	3)
16. The graduation par	rty <u>will hold</u> on 22 nd Feb	oruary, I prefer invite all	my friends.

TATA EL KUTTER COM

III. <u>Language Functions</u> (40 Marks)

Write what you would say in the following situations: $(4 \times 10 = 40 \text{ m})$

17. Your friend thinks that the Internet will ruin the radio and TV industry.
18. Your friend isn't interested in joining the health club.
19. Your sister says that air pollution inevitable.
20.Your brother sees no point in spending a lot of money trying to save animals.
IV. <u>Set Book Questions (40 Marks)</u> Answer ONLY FOUR of the following questions: (4X10= 40) 21-How, in your opinion, can media be our worst enemy?
22-Consuming TV appropriately has never been easier. Mention some ways to do so.
23- What are the different uses of cameras in today's world?
24-Do you think that laws can prevent car accidents? Why? Why not?
25-Scientists cannot stop natural threats happening, but there are things they can do such as

V- Writing (120 Marks)

Attempt the following topic:

"We have the power to decide the fate of our planet. Life on our only Earth is threatened by different types of damages but it can be controlled in certain limits."

Plan and write a report of (14 sentences -160 words) discussing the different types of environmental problems, their reasons and suggest some solutions to control them.



Write your topic here (100 marks)

VI- Reading Comprehension (150 Marks)

Read the following passage, then answer the questions:

A man whose gunshot wound created a hole into his stomach enabled scientists to understand digestion. Physiologist William Beaumont, an army doctor, was stationed in Fort Mackinac in Mackinac Island on June 6, 1822, when a fur trapper's gun discharged and accidentally shot 19-year-old trapper Alexis St. Martin in the stomach. The wound was horrible and Alexis St. Martin wasn't expected to live out the night. It was said that "he had lung hanging out of his wound."

Yet amazingly, Beaumont performed several antiseptic surgeries on Alexis St. Martin over several months, and Alexis St. Martin eventually **recovered**. Alexis St. Martin became fed up with surgery and was left with a fistula, a hole in his stomach through the abdominal wall, which left it open to view. Due to the strong stomach acid essentially disinfected the wound from the inside out, making it safe to not sew it up.

Because Alexis St. Martin couldn't work as a fur trapper anymore, Beaumont hired him as handyman. The daily task of cleaning the <u>fistula</u> gave Beaumont an idea: perhaps he could watch the process of digestion at work. So for the next several years, Beaumont recorded everything that went into Alexis St. Martin's stomach, then carefully described what happened inside. He also took samples and sent them to chemists of the day for analysis.

Beaumont's precise observations led him to conclude that the stomach's strong hydrochloric acid, along with a little movement, played key roles in digestion, rather than the stomach crushing food up as some physiologists of the day believed. "He was the first one to observe digestive processes going on in real time," Rogers said. The findings paved the way for modern physiology, where observations guided conclusions, not vice versa .The study also ushered in some of the first controlled animal experiments by physiologists who realized they could make faster progress by performing fistula operations in animals. Alexis St. Martin, meanwhile, lived to the ripe old age of 83, going back to fur trapping for a while and eventually becoming a farmer.

Beaumont's observation was really distinguished in the history of medicine. He began those experiments in 1825 and completed in 1833. He died in 1853 at the age of 68 but he will be remembered because of his outstanding contribution in the field of medicine.

اختبار تجريبي / الصف الحادي عشر / الفصل الدراسي الثاني (المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية اسئلة الكتاب التعبير الاستيعاب المقروء التلخيص و الترجمة) صفحة رقم (7)

A) Choose the best completion from a, b, c and d: (5X10=50m)

26. Th	e best title for this passage could be ""
a)	A fur trapper
b)	The life of Alexis St. Martin
c)	The antiseptic surgeries
d)	Man With Hole in Stomach Revolutionized Medicine
27.Th	ne main idea of the 2nd papragraph is the
a)	Beaumont's surgeries
b)	Reason for the surgery left with a hole
c)	Disinfected wound
d)	Process of digestion
28. Th	the underlined word (<u>fistula</u>) in the 3 rd paragraph means
a)	Digestion
b)	Operation in the stomach
c)	A hole in the stomach through the abdominal wall
d)	Strong stomach acid
20 TL	and and the second (management) in the 2nd management is
29. In	ne opposite of the word (<u>recovered</u>) in the 2 nd paragraph is
a)	got worse
b)	realised
c)	guided
d)	digested
30. The daily task of cleaning the fistula gave Beaumont an idea of	
a)	The process of gastric secretion
b)	The process of digestion at work
c)	The process of fur trapping
	The process of abdominal surgery
حة رقم (8)	اختبار تجريبي / الصف الحادي عشر / الفصل الدراسي الثاني (المفردات القواعد الوظائف اللغوية اسئلة الكتاب التعبير - الاستيعاب المقروء - التلخيص و الترجمة) صف

31. Why did Beaumont hire Alexis St. Martin as a handyman?
32. What did Beaumont do with the samples taken from the stomach?
33. Why was it quite safe not to sew the wound of Alexis St. Martin?
34. When was Alexis St. Martin born?
C) Summary Making (40 marks)
<u>In four sentences of your own, summarise the 4th. paragraph in answer to the following question:</u>
How did Beaumont, through his observation on digestive processes, contribute in the field of medicine ?

VII- Translation (50)

50

A)Translate the fifth(5th.) paragraph into good Arabic:- (30 Marks)

Beaumont's observation is really distinguished in the history of medicine. He began
those experiments in 1825 and completed in 1833. He died in 1853 at the age of 68 but he
will be remembered because of his outstanding contribution in the field of medicine.
B) Translate the following sentences into good English:- (20 Marks)
منى : رغم سلبيات جهاز التلفاز إلا انه يمكننا الاستفادة منه في المجال التعليمي بشكل فعال.
فاطمة : نعم , يمكننا استخدامه كوسيلة تعليمية في تدريس العديد من المواد الدر اسية مثل الدر اسات الاجتماعية و اللغات.
End of The Exam

Good Luck